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Chairman Butler, Ranking Member Boggs, and Members of the Committee, thank you for the opportunity to offer Sponsor Testimony on House Bill 724 today.

HB 724 is designed to prevent an action known in legal circles as “stalking by way of the courts” under certain circumstances.

The bill is modeled after HB 1793, which was signed into law in Tennessee in May of this year. 

The aim of the bill is to eliminate frivolous lawsuits while protecting the rights of domestic violence victims who are often subject to them. The proposed bill would allow needed judicial discretion in allowing for the prevention of such lawsuits often filed by abusers. 

Under the bill, judges would be permitted to hold a hearing to determine whether a civil lawsuit filed by an ex-spouse, former partner, or family member is designed to “harass or maliciously injure” victims by causing financial distress or forcing financial or child-custody compromises. 

The Tennessee law has been lauded by domestic violence advocates as a potential model for the nation and it passed unanimously through their state’s legislature.

Mr. Chairman and committee members, I appreciate your attention to my testimony and would be happy to answer any questions you may have at this time. Thank you. 

